# CAMBOURNE TOWN COUNCIL

District of South Cambridgeshire

Council Meeting 1st November 2022

# Correspondence

	FROM	SUBJECT
13.1	Fens Reservoir Project Team	Anglian Water's proposal for a new
		reservoir in the Fens: consultation launch

The below schedule is a summary of correspondence circulated by the Town Clerk to Councillors since the last meeting by email

FROM	SUBJECT
East West Rail Company	East West Rail: Keeping You Connected - Edition 7
CAPALC	For Circulation 🛅 🗐 October Bulletin 🗐
Anthony Browne MP	October News from Anthony Browne MP
Cambridgeshire ACRE	Your chance to help us set up the Rural England Prosperity Fund in Cambridgeshire to support rural business and communities
Anthony Browne MP	My survey on congestion charging
Greater Cambridge Partnership	GCP - Community Forum meetings
South Cambs District Council	Community Support Workshop: 7 November 6-7pm
South Cambs District Council	A428 Cluster Bourn Airfield and Cambourne West 2 November - Agenda

### 13.1 Fens Reservoir Project Team

**To:** Cambourne Parish Council <<u>clerk@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk</u>> **Subject:** Anglian Water's proposal for a new reservoir in the Fens: consultation launch

Dear Sir/Madam

#### Non-statutory consultation on a proposed reservoir in the Fens

Anglian Water is developing proposals for a new reservoir in the Fens, in partnership with Cambridge Water. This crucial new resource will secure water supply to our customers for future generations. It will store more water so it's always on tap when we need it, meeting the challenges of a changing climate and a growing population. It will mean less water is taken from sensitive sources, helping us to protect and restore the environment.

Alongside meeting these challenges, the project presents significant social, economic and environmental opportunities. Our vision for the project goes beyond just building a reservoir. We want to create a place where water, people and nature come together. That means creating space for wildlife, such as wetlands, alongside enabling new recreational and educational activities and natural places for people to explore. It also means creating new jobs and providing opportunities for local businesses and tourism.

The proposed reservoir will be a strategic regional asset and due to its size and scale it qualifies as a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (NSIP). We will therefore follow the process set out in the Planning Act 2008, which provides the framework for how NSIPs are developed and consented. We will apply to the Planning Inspectorate, who act on behalf of the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA) for permission to build the reservoir. The permission is called a Development Consent Order (DCO).

A non-statutory consultation on our proposals will start today, Wednesday 12 October. This consultation is the first in a multi-phase approach – at least two more consultations will follow, with the DCO planning application expected to be submitted towards the end of 2025.

The autumn 2022 consultation will start on 12 October and run for ten weeks, concluding at 23:59 on 21 December.

We will be asking for feedback on these main points:

- the area we have identified for the reservoir and its embankments
- the area we have identified for supporting infrastructure and during construction
- the early concept design for the reservoir, and the features people would like to be considered in the design

Our consultation materials are available online at <a href="www.fensreservoir.co.uk">www.fensreservoir.co.uk</a> as well as at consultation events and selected information points. Hard copy documents will also be available to view at reference locations in the Fens. The locations of all events, reference and information points can be found on the website.

The feedback we receive during this consultation will help us to develop the project design and understand what people would like to see. It will be reviewed, recorded and carefully considered alongside further technical work as we refine our proposals.

For more information on this non-statutory consultation, please visit our website: www.fensreservoir.co.uk.

If you have any questions, please contact the project team on <a href="mailto:info@fensreservoir.co.uk">info@fensreservoir.co.uk</a> or phone the project hotline on 0800 915 2492.

We look forward to receiving your feedback.

Kind regards

### **Karen Staples**

Major Infrastructure Programme, Stakeholder Lead